
Estimated Rate of New HIV Infections by Sex 
and Race/Ethnicity—United States, 2006 

N = 54,230

Note: Data have been adjusted for reporting delay. Data presented on blacks/African 
Americans, Hispanics/Latinos and whites only.  The small number of new infections in 
Asians/Pacific Islanders and American Indians/Alaska Natives precludes further stratification.

Presentation Notes�
Based on a stratified extrapolation approach, using a biological marker of recent HIV infection,  CDC estimated the incidence of HIV infections in 2006 as 56,300 new infections, with a 95% confidence interval of 48,200 to 64,500. 

The disparities in HIV incidence are most striking when examining the rate of new HIV infections by sex and race for the 54,230 new HIV infections estimated in blacks/African Americans, Hispanics/Latinos and whites in the United States for 2006. 

The rate of new HIV infections among black/African American men (115.7/100,000) was 6 times the rate in white men (19.6/100,000) and the rate in Hispanic/Latino men (43.1/100,000) was about twice the rate in white men.

The incidence rate in black/African American women (55.7/100,000) was almost 15 times that of white women (3.8/100,000). 

Hispanic/Latina women had an HIV incidence rate (14.4/100,000) that was almost 4 times that of white women (3.8/100,000). 

Please note data are presented on this slide for blacks/African Americans, Hispanics/Latinos and whites only.  Asians/Pacific Islanders and American Indians/Alaska Natives made up a combined total of 2.6% of the national estimate of new infections, and as a result, additional stratification in those populations was not possible. 

The 22 states with HIV incidence surveillance that provided data for the incidence estimate are Alabama, Arizona, Colorado, Connecticut, Florida, Georgia, Illinois, Indiana, Louisiana, Michigan, Mississippi, Missouri, New Jersey, New York, North Carolina, Oklahoma, Pennsylvania, South Carolina, Tennessee, Texas, Virginia, and Washington.  Incidence estimates were extrapolated to the 50 states and the District of Columbia. Data have been adjusted for reporting delay. �




